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United States Department of State
Paskington, D.C. 20520
BUREAU OF POLITICAL-MILITARY AFFAIRS ‘\‘
April 12, 1994 DCS IJDFFDZ
Mr. Carlten R. Stoiber a. Sans\o'vf,\,OP.OO
Director, International Programs B. Sinui, 1AM o Hit <
United States Nuclear Regulstory Commission - goT HS Ch /
Rockville, Maryland f S
.

Deur Mr. Btoiber:

I refer to the letter from your office dated February 1, 1994, esting
the views of the Executive Branch as to whether issuance of an licanse
in accordance with the uﬁplic-ﬁon hereinafler described meets the spplicable
criteria of the Atomic Energy Act of 1964, as amended by the Nuclear
Non-Proliferation Act of 1878:

NRC No. XSNMO2793 -- A&p;hcauon by Edlow Internstional Company for

authorization to ex to Republic of Korea (ROK) 1,007 kilograms of

U-236 in 42,372 sms of uranium enriched to a maximum of 4.6
rcent in the form of uranium hexafluoride for the initial core of Unit
0. 4 and reload of Unit No. 1 of the Yongkwang Nuclear Power Station.

The pmgoud export to the ROK would take place pursuant to the
Agreement for Cooperation Between the United States and the ROK as
confirmed in 8 letter from the Ministry of Science and Technology, a copy of
which is enclosed. The ROK has adhered to the provisions of its Agreement
for Cooperation with the United States.

The Executive Brancu has reviewed the application and concluded that
the requirements of the Atomic Energy Act, as amended by the Nuclear
Non-Proliferation Act of 1878, have been met and that the export
will not be inimical to the common defense and security of the United Btates.
A detailed analysis for the ROK was submitted May 6, 1980 for application
xn‘}sa. There has been no materis) change in circumsetances since thet
submission.

Ou the basis of the foregoing, the Executive Branch recommends that the
license be issued.

Sincerely, {

A M bt

Fred McGoldrick, Acting
Director I
Nuclear Energy Affairs n34YS u‘,!t.
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